
Subject: Urgent: Personal Appeal for Support of HB 4121 to Secure the Future of Circle D Farm 

 

Dear Chair Kropf and Honorable Members of the House Committee on Judiciary, 

I hope this message finds you well. My name is Devin Parker, and I am reaching out to you as the proud 
owner of Circle D Farm in Cave Junction, contributing to Oregon's economy since 2017. Today, I write 
with a sense of urgency, seeking your support for the passage of HB 4121, specifically emphasizing the 
importance of Sections 15-20 for the survival of my business. 

Over the years, Circle D Farm has flourished, employing six dedicated full-time team members. 
However, the current challenges in the cannabis industry demand swift action, and Sections 15-20 of HB 
4121 are crucial for our continued operation and the overall health of the industry. 

The unpredictable nature of the current licensing system has created chaos in the market, hindering our 
ability to plan for the future and expand responsibly. The "Cannabis Licensing Cap and Moratorium" 
outlined in Sections 15-20 of HB 4121 would bring much-needed stability, enabling us to make strategic 
investments, safeguard jobs, and foster economic growth. 

Your support for HB 4121 is not just a vote; it is a commitment to a sustainable, equitable, and 
competitive cannabis industry in Oregon. I urge you to reflect on how these provisions can enhance 
market stability and regulatory coherence, directly impacting businesses like mine and contributing to 
the broader economic landscape. 

Thank you for taking the time to consider the significance of this legislation. Your support is paramount 
to ensuring a prosperous future for Circle D Farm and countless others in the industry. 

Respectfully, 

Devin Parker 

Owner 

Circle D Farm 

 


